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NOTICE OF DECISION 
 

Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application PL18-0095 and Special Use Permit 
Modification PL19-0186 for Skagit County Parks and Recreation 

 

On April 5, 2019, the Skagit County Hearing Examiner approved, with conditions, a shoreline 

substantial development permit application and special use permit modification for the fish 
habitat restoration and park improvements at Pressentin Park. The project will reconnect a relic 
side channel to the Skagit River as well install primitive camping sites, improve pedestrian trails, 
and install bridges. 
 
On April 19, 2019, the Department of Ecology issued its letter with a date of filing of April 11, 2019. 
A copy of that letter can be obtained from the Skagit County Department of Planning and 
Development Services.  
 

This decision may be appealed to the Shoreline Hearings Board within 21 days of the date of filing 
with Ecology. Appeals must be filed in accordance with the provisions of WAC 461-08.  
 
Applicant: Skagit County Parks & Recreation 
 
The proposed project is located at 59924 State Route 20, Marblemount, Washington, within the 
NE ¼ of Sec 13, T35N, R10E and the NW ¼ of Sec 18, T35N, R11E, W.M., Skagit County, 
Washington. P45194, P46151, P45191, P46150, P46152, P45175, P130473, & P124415. 
 
The Notice of Decision shall be forwarded to parties of record, the applicant and other applicable 
parties of interest.  
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